

BARNETBY-LE-WOLD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk for the meeting: Rachael Reddin

Tel: 07738 960456 email clerk@barnetby-le-woldpc.org.uk

Minutes of the Monthly meeting of Barnetby-le-Wold Parish Council held on Monday 21 January 2019 at the St Barnabas Church Hall Barnetby.

Present: Cllrs P McKenzie-Brown, R Ibbotson, T Ibbotson, M Swallow, K Beacroft, M Wilson, T Lawson MBE, D Wells, K Yeates
Ward Cllr Carl Sherwood and Ward Cllr Nigel Sherwood

In attendance: Members of Public, 11

Public Participation

Alison Thomas – Church Warden shared an update from the email from the clerk about intention of closure of St Mary's Churchyard. Plans of the burials were forwarded to the Council as requested however AT advised that a lot of the graves are unmarked as there are no plans lefts from 1400 when the area first became a church yard, it is thought that the vicar of the old parish burnt the Churchyard plans. In relation to the comments about the wall – AT advised that only two layers missing wasn't tall when first installed.

Darren Adams - Advised that he has assisted the Clerk in the forthcoming In Bloom project discussions and has made suggestions of areas to focus on. DA advised that he had carried out several litter picks on Bigby Road and collected over 30 bags on a few occasions. DA once again wished to highlight that drug paraphernalia has been found on Mill Lane. **Clerk to report**

DA also advised that rats have been seen on the embankment – it is believed that Network rail have tendered to the site.

WB – PA retain a stable - stable is tucked away 007 on agenda – visit from planning etc, barn down Marsh lane reversed up Marsh Lane. Complaint about a stable that isn't bothering anyone.

PUBLIC ITEM ALLOW DISCUSSION – Barry Coward from North Notts & Lincs Community Rail Partnership (NNCRP) to provide information on Station Adoption Groups.

Barry introduced the NNCRP - covers 11 stations one of which is Barnetby Le Wold, and the NNCRP support the Station Adoption groups. Unfortunately Barry advised that prior to this meeting he has recently been advised that Trans Pennine Express (TPE) do not have a Station Adoption Scheme – BC advised that in lieu of this TPE may support In bloom projects with funding – currently at station platforms 2 and 3 having an update / shelters and plans for a new car park are underway.

Cllr Peter McKenzie-Brown – Opened the meeting at 18:43

1901/001 Apologies for Absence

**1901/002 Declarations of interest (existence & nature) with regards to items on the Agenda.
Note any dispensations given**

Cllr D Wells – Any matters relating to North Lincolnshire Council - PI

Cllr T Lawson MBE – 1901/009 items b) and c) and 1901/011 - PI

Cllr M Swallow 1901/009 items b) and c) - PI and 1901/007 item a) - PPI

Signed

Date

25 February 2019

1901/003 Ward Councillor's report

Cllr N Sherwood took questions from the following Councillors:

Cllr M Wilson – Highlighted that North Lincolnshire Council have stated that they have awarded Barnetby Community Club and grant of £1000 however the certificate only shows £500 – Cllr Sherwood advised that this is an error and will look into this and rectify.

Cllr K Beacroft – advised that one of the advertisement signs on roundabout has been kicked off and would like to see it replaced.

Cllr P McKenzie-Brown – asked confirmation of when the Winter In Bloom Grants will be awarded – Cllr Sherwood advised that this is currently awaiting updates but expects it to be shortly.

Cllr T Lawson MBE– asked if Cllr Sherwood could remind Alan Drewery NLC Highways to send the details re: riparian owners discussed at the recent site visit as he would like this to be published in the next edition of the Roundabout magazine.

1901/004 Approval of Full Parish Council meeting minutes held on 17 December 2018

RESOLVED TO APPROVE

1901/005 Chair's report – No report**1901/006 Clerk's report - RESOLVED TO APPROVE****1901/007 Planning for consideration**

- a) PA/2018/2505, Planning permission to retain a stable building, The Ferneries, Ferneries Lane, Barnetby le Wold, DN38 6HN

18:15 Cllr M Swallow left the room PPI declared.

Cllr D Wells – Proposed that no objections however stated that this would be on the ground that the site would not be used for business purposes and remain personal use only.

RESOLVED - This motion was seconded and all voted in favour of No Objections subject to personal use only.

18:16 Cllr M Swallow – returned to the room.

1901/008 Planning for noting

No Items

1901/009 Finance update and payments

- a.) Parish acct payment schedule as attached – RESOLVED to Approve
 b.) Recreational Field account payment and overview – RESOLVED to Approve
 c.) Any transfers of money required from the Parish Account to the Recreational Field – No Items

1901/010 Correspondence or Items for noting

NO ITEMS

1901/011 Correspondence or Items for action / discussion

Signed



Date

25 February 2019

a) Cemetery – Tender Exercise Required.

Action - Clerk to contact other councils locally to suggest that we do a joint Request for Quotation tender with a view to publish the tender via Yortender. Activity based payment on a two year contractual basis.

b) Budget Prediction and Precept Setting 2019 / 2020 - RESOLVED to Approve

The Parish Council confirmed their acceptance to the terms of the grant funding and that the council meet criteria set out by North Lincolnshire Council.

Cllr Wells proposed that another member of the Parish Council and/or the clerk should attend the next Town and Parish Liaison meeting – the Clerk agreed to attend

c) Request to change February and April Meeting Date

RESLOVED – the Council agreed due to Clerk commitments that February meeting will be held on 25th Feb 2019 and April meeting to be held on 29th April 2019.

d) Request for increase to Clerk salary and Cemetery Clerk salary – in accordance with 2018-2019 National Salary Award – RESOLVED to Approve.

e) Friends of Barnetby Station – Upon the information delivered in the Public Participation Item it was agreed that no further discussion is required. Proposal that the Clerk should request In Bloom funding contribution from Network Rail up to £2000.

Action – Clerk to submit funding request.

f) Report of Issues and Self Service Request raised Jan 2019 – RESOLVED to Approve

Proposal - Cllr Wells to speak with Cllr John Briggs (NLC) to ask the Chief Fire Officer for Humberside Fire and Rescue to have a visit / address the Parish Council re: the concerns about emergency access into St Marys Avenue – it was proposed that HF&R visit the site between the hours of 6pm and 6am.

Cllr R Ibbotson advised that due to ongoing discussions he would contact ONGO again about address the matter of additional parking on St Marys Avenue.

RESOLVED - Proposals were seconded and the council voted in favour of these two proposals.

g) Mill View Fencing and Countryside Maintenance Quote

19:20 Cllr McKenzie-Brown closed the meeting to allow a member of the public to address the council.

19:21 Cllr McKenzie-Brown re-opened the meeting.

Proposal that similar to the cemetery works the Council undertakes a tender exercise grounds maintenance during the next financial year. RESOLVED to Approve this motion

h) NLC – Service Level Agreement (SLA) -2019/2020 - RESOLVED to Approve all North Lincolnshire Council SLA's for 2019/2020.

i) Street name on the development at the former Railway Inn.

Cllr K Beacroft proposed that the name should reflect the family Braithwaites who owned the site for over 100 years and is named in Brigg Heritage Books.

Signed



Date

25 February 2019

Action – Clerk to advise developers of the above.

1901/012 Highways Standard Agenda Items

- a) See Report Item 1901/011 f) – RESOLVED to Approve
- b) Report of any Potholes - No Items discussed
- c) New Highway Issues for reporting -

1901/013 Delegate Report – Standing Agenda Items

- a.) Village Hall – Next meeting Feb 19 - Pothole on Village site to be addressed
- b.) NATS – No Updated
- c.) Airport – No Updates
- d.) Singleton Birch – No Updates
- e.) Cemetery – No Updates
- f.) Skeggar Beck / Drainage Forum – Cllr Lawson MBE and Cllr M Wilson attended the meeting held Thursday 17th Jan 19. NLC representative Alan Drewery will provide information and photos of what is acceptable and not acceptable for Riparian owners.

1901/014 Agenda next month – to take any items for members


Signal Box Deborah's yard – does it need to have access to signal if land is developed?

1901/015 To confirm date of next meeting 25th Feb 2019

Cllr McKenzie-Brown submitted apologies for next meeting in advance.

19:34 closed for private matters

Signed



Date

25 February 2018